
 

 

     

  

     

    

    

 

From: brian baudoin 
To: Joseph P. Filippi 
Subject: Evidence for your hearing 
Date: Wednesday, August 18, 2021 12:32:28 PM 

Brian S Baudoin 

Tonopah, NV 89049 

August 16, 2021 

Dear sir or ma’am, 

It would not seem possible that in 2021, in America, I would have to write a letter on why you should 
not force people to get an experimental vaccine. You are all on the board of health, which would imply 
that you are all educated. You should all have read and understand our constitution and the bill of rights. 
You should all understand the 1964 civil rights act, but you may not have read it. I would suggest that 
maybe you should. It was dealing with the problems of discrimination. Some people only think that it 
applies to race but it does not; although that was the main reason, it passed. 

The Governor seems to think that he can bypass our constitution and try to force the citizens to get 
vaccinated. Is that because it doesn’t say “Force vaccines are against the law” verbatim in any of the 
current laws? It would seem in a free society that something like this is implied. You can’t force people to 
take an experimental drug with harmful side effects. There are people having mini strokes, heart attacks, 
paralysis and who knows what long-term possible side effects on the reproductive systems of these 
young adults. It normally takes decades to produce a safe vaccine. The main point is that we don’t know. 

You should all know that there is no way that we can stop this virus. This virus survival rate is 99% 
survival rate. You start injecting people then they will for surely be exposed to these side effects. My 
mother has had the vaccine and was give clear bill of health by her cardio doctor weeks before. Several 
weeks later, she has had mini strokes and a heart attack and all the problems associated with it. Don’t do 
this to the young men and women in our schools. 

It would seem that we are reliving the past again except now some are acting like the Nazis or we are 
telling people go to the back of the bus or you can’t come into our business. Are you all ok with the 
Corona apps being the new yellow star of the old Nazi dictator? Are you ok with discrimination because of 
their health choices? Which side are you going to be on? 

Did you know that there are countries in Europe right now that are stopping all the Covid restrictions and 
mandates? 

The real question is who is paying the Governor to try and force this? Another question is when this is all 
said and done who is going to be held accountable for their part in this; in the courts or by the people 
subjected to this that may hold you accountable and sue you too. 

Do not try to force our young people to get this vaccine. They should not have to choose between a 
college education or subjecting themselves to the unknown long term side effects of this FDA unapproved 
flu shot. 

God save this country and bless those that stand up for the constitution. 

V/R 

Brian Baudoin 




